
M. Kay Zeigler Phoenix, AZ. 
Linda E. Hall Havre de Grace, MD 
Rosalind McDonald Franklin, NC 

1 \ Ruth & Don Moody Pittsburgh, PA 
I Joan Schuller Pollitz '53 Mapleton, IL 

Mike '39 & Alice Sobona '41 Oana Salem, OH 
Hazel Trebilcock Holt, Ml 
Brenda L Bullerman Hoagland, IN 
Hazel P Trebilcock Lansing, Ml 
Beverly A Schultz Fort Wayne, IN 

Paul B Myers Jr '40 
Kelly Myers Lynch '78 Lutz, FL 

Perry L. Whitacre '43 
Michael & L. Penny Willis '56 McGrath Wichita, KS 
Irvin Dean Tice '43 Salem, OH 

Phyllis Baird DeCocker '67 
Linda Zeigler Muckleroy '67 Salem, OH 
Judy Ziegler Green '67 Valley City, OH 
Deborah Baird Place '70 Salem, OH 

Ralph B. Smith '29 
Ralph J. Smith '68 Salem, OH 

Robert Hostetler '37 
Nancy & Gary Parker Novelty, OH 
Marjorie Hostetler Zeller '34 Fairview Park, OH 

Robert Hutcheson '53 
Robert M. '51 & Ann Stowe '53 Zimmerman Salem, OH 
Joan Schuller Pollitz '53 Mapleton, IL 
Ted '53 & Marilyn Litty '55 Hart Salem, OH 
Karl '52 & Marge Nestor '54 Wright Salem, OH 
Thomas & Betsy Young '59 Johnson Salem, OH 

Robert J. Mitchell '43 
. George Ansley Mitchell '46 Poland, OH 

( 'olland Gail Leach '47 
Carl Jay Leach '45 St. Marys, OH 

Rose Circosta Roberts '45 
John "Jack" Rance '44 Salem, OH 

Rose Marie Bates Zilavy '42 
Donald F. Milligan '42 Coronado, CA 

Ruth Rae Mountz Prall '55 
Evelyn Ernst Pete '55 Salem, OH 
Marilyn Parker Winn '55 Salem, OH 
Sharlene Sanlo Doyle '55 Salem, OH 
Janet L. Reeder '55 Hanoverton, OH 
Sylvia J ''Tootie" Brantingham Foster '55 Quaker City, OH 
Donald '32 & Grace Coppock Sebring, OH 

Ruth Wright Pidgeon '38 
Paul Meier '38 Hobe Sound, FL 
Robert S. McCulloch, JR Salem, OH 
Charles '43 & Margaret Gibbs Salem, OH 

Sandra Kroner Hill '53 
Joyce Cosgrove Ehrhart '53 Salem, OH 
Joan Schuller Pollitz '53 Mapleton, IL 
Bonnie Campbell Sarginger '53 Salem, OH 
Ann B. Sandrock '53 Salem,. OH 

Sue Keller Smith '57 
Jill Klepper Moore '57 Salem, OH 

Victoria Oana Kaiser '40 
Fred & Carol Linder Kaiser '62 Silver Spring, MD 

William Ewing Byers '45 
Joe Kelley '45 Shaker Heights, OH 

(
·''lfilliam M Schaeffer '39 

3erald D Foust '48 Carrollton, OH 
· Virginia Warner Mounts '40 Cape Coral , FL 

Robert & Darlene Pandolph '61 Hutton Salem, OH 

George Teck Wampum, PA 
Jeff & Debbie Ewing Foust '75 Salem, OH 
George & Kay Ramsey '7 4 Hofmeister Paris, KY 
David '60 & Marsine Stratton Salem, OH 
Larry & Denise Dailey '75 Starcher Salem, OH 
Charles '43 & Margaret Gibbs Salem, OH 
Terry & Sherry Hixenbaugh '62 Tilley Salem, OH 
Rena Kaminsky Reich '33 Salem, OH 
John '49 & Elinore Everett '52 Gilbert Coeur D'alene, ID 
Robert S. McCulloch '41 Salem, OH 
Albert '44 & Dorothy Votaw Salem, OH 
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Cope Salem, OH 
Mr. & Mrs. Sam Johnson Salem, OH 
Mr. Jeffrey Davis Lisbon, OH 
James H. Dickey Jr. '39 Salem, OH 
Millie & Ray Dean Salem, OH 
Berean Class of First Friends Church Salem, OH 
Samuel '38 & Virginia Rea Salem, OH 
Mr. & Mrs. George Ehrhart Salem, OH 
Bruce Capel '60 Salem, OH 
Mr. & Mrs. Derek Beck Salem, OH 
Ronald & Kay Lutsch '56 Stanley Salem, OH 
Mr. & Mrs. Philip T. Crowgey Salem, OH 
Mr. Norman Whinery Salem, OH 
John "Jack" Rance '44 Salem, OH 
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Ward Salem, OH 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Juliano Salem, OH 
Susan Gregg '66 Hanoverton, OH 
Bob '45 & Louise Ellyson Salem, OH 
Marcia & Wilbert Chapman Salem, OH 
Ruth Engel Walton '39 Leland, NC 
Mr. and Mrs. Galen Beck Salem, OH 
Mary Jane Lora Miller '39 Salem, OH 

Highland reunion 
to be held June 24 

An annual reunion for former 
students of Highland School is now 
being held every June at the Highland 
Christian Church at Yates Road in 
Teagarden. This year's reunion will be 
held June 24. For further information 
contact Anna Daugherty, 111 E. Liberty 
St., Girard 44420 or Richard L. Wiggers, 
224 S. Middle St., Columbiana 44408, 
330-482-2859. 

A thank you 
Charlie Alexander ('68) gave the 

alumni association a donation in 
memory of deceased members of his 
1968 class, and with it his thanks to the 
association: "I wish to thank the SHS 
Alumni Association in locating a 1922 
yearbook for me which had my father' 
senior picture in it. The alumni associa­
tion is doing a fine job. Keep up the good 
work. I will be looking forward to seeing 
everyone at the big reunion on July 1 . 

Contributions 
Patty Knavel Murphy '76 Salem, OH 
Ellen West Tetlow '37 Salem, OH 
Lyle Printing and Publishing CO Salem, OH 
Alice Sarginger Witt Kensington, CT 
Anthony Chitea '61 Lancaster, PA 
Charles Capen '60 Medford, NJ 
Nancy M. Agnew Lisbon, OH 
Charles '43 and Margaret Gibbs Salem, OH 
Rich Geary Madison, OH 
Anonymous 
John '46 & Trudy Zerbs '47 Works Silver Lake, OH 
Kenneth D. Kenst '68 Salem, OH 
John David Piontkowski Singapore 
Janet Galchick '69 Orlando, FL 
Amelia Bogu·s '32 / Boca Raton, FL 
Joseph & Gretchen Schlueter '8'8 Martino Wayne, PA 
David L. Starbuck '59 Wyomissing, PA 
William '38 and Agnes Jones Tucson, AZ. 
Carol Luce Stanford Portland, OR 
Donald P '81 & Brenda L McCoy Uniontown, OH 
Alice Sarginger Witt '84 Kensington, CT 
Salem Welding and Supply CO, INC Salem, OH 
Susan Rock Salem, OH 
David & Margaret Gibbs '78 Hoople Falmouth, ME 
James Fattier '68 Salem, OH 
John '54 & Gloria Andrews '54 Baker Sarasota, FL 
Marie Kastenhuber Probert '42 Shadyside, OH 
Eric '82 and Jennifer Sarginger Salem, OH 
Connie Christofaris Cranmer '65 Salem, OH 
Walt Ulrich '48 Salem, OH 
Mark Mueller '87 Salem, OH 
Shirley Fox Beaulieu '53 Coventry, CT 
William A. Urbanowicz '48 Leesburg, FL 
Brett G. Smith Viera, FL 
Mildren Barber Schuster '33 Ft. Myers, FL 
Louise Roberts Salem, OH 

1979 class gives to 
alumni association 

Celebrating their 20th class reunion 
Thanksgiving Weekend, 1999, the 
following members of the Class of '79 
donated a total of $528 for the 
Scholarship Fund of the SHS Alumni 
Association: Dawn Elias Blake, 
Cummings, GA; Kathy Blubaugh Burnett, 
Galena, OH; Lori Sekely Shriner, Cape 
Coral , FL; Deborah Ward, Orlando, FL; 
Judy Stephenson Jones, Sarasota, FL; 
Jolynn Slocum Kenney, Pickerington, FL; 
Margaret Fornesi, Mission Viejo, CA; Don 
Kibler, Lisbon, OH and Don McClellan, 
Alexandria, VA; and from Salem: Beverly 
Gross Panezott, and Marilyn Wilson 
Ward. 
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Woodruff has nostalgic feelings for Salem High 
Lance Woodruff left Salem High in 

June 1959 at the end of his junior year 
when his mother, Marjorie Dow Werner, 
married Raymond Werner and the 
family moved to Haddonfield, New 
Jersey. Lance has spent most of his life 
in Asia since 1966 when he went to 
Vietnam as a correspondent. Since the 
late 1960s he has been a consultant 
with the United Nations and related 
agencies, mostly in Thailand, and 
primarily serves as an editor, although 
he is a writer-photographer for various 
organizations. 

Lance wrote us to inquire about the 
1960 class reunion which would have 
been his graduating class. He found a 
copy of our newsletter when he and his 
wife visited his parents in Atlanta at 
Christmas time. Here his email letter, 
written from Bangkok. 

"Do I qualify as an alum? As a 
wanna-be? ... At Salem High, I had been 
in the band, 'drafted' a few summers 
earlier to play tuba. Howard Pardee 
instructed me personally in August to 
' march' with Pinckney Hall and Sydney 
Johnson under Richard Howenstein's 
direction. 

"I am a grandson of the late Mary T. 
Dow who died four years ago at age 
104. I came to visit her at Hutton in 
December 1965 and had lunch with my 
dear SHS biology teacher, John 
Olloman, who introduced me to other 
folks in the retirement home as one of 
his WWII army buddies, that we had 
invaded Germany together (Sigh ... ). 

"Jeannette Kells Olloman is a dear 
friend of mine, as is Betty Hofmeister. 
Miriam Bricker and Esther Martin, now 
in Florida, are my mother's older and 
younger sisters, respectively. 

"On the California coast north of 
San Francisco, atop rocky cliffs on a 
sunny afternoon in 1991, I 'inspired' a 
group of people from all over the United 
States in a dramatic enactment of the 
story of Salem's own Edwin Coppock. 
About a dozen persons enacted the 
story of Coppock's body being brought 
back to Salem, and served as pallbear­
ers, holding up ends of a large white 
sheet in lieu of a real coffin. Then they 
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read out poems and a song that they 
had composed about Edwin Coppock 
and Harper's Ferry - after I told 
them 'my' story. I've been gathering 
information and thinking about 
Coppock all my life, it seems. 

"Just this morning, I talked to my 
wife about being an Indian in the 1956 
Sesquicentennial pageant that Tom 
Howett wrote and directed, if my 1954 
memory has not faded ... lt's only six 
years to the Bicentennial, and as a 
deeply remembering son of Salem, I'd 
like to connect with Caroline Lehwald, 
my grade school Cub Scout leader, 
Ned Chappell and others who might be 
interested in talking about the dramatic 
content for Salem's 200th anniversary. 
I'd like to volunteer my services as poet 
and dramatist. 

"In 1959 I was awarded a poetry 
prize at Salem High School 's gradua­
tion. Unfortunately, I lost the poem but it 
is a moody piece - 'To a Ruin ', or 
something like that, an ode or sonnet -
dedicated to the troops of Col. Henry 
Bouquet, the Swiss-born British Army 
officer who tramped the Ohio woods 
looking for the Indian captives that later 
became the Walt Disney story, 'The 
Light in the Forest.' I spent a lot of time 
tramping and digging the hills and valleys 
of eastern Columbiana County looking for 
evidence of the Tuscarawas Trail. .. 

Lance and Corina Woodruff at 
Redemtorist Chapel in March 1998 

"On July 6 through 9 I'm to be in 
Harrisonburg, Virginia for a retreat­
reunion of people who worked for the 
Vietnam Christian Service during the 
19602 and 1960s. I understand the 
Class of 1960 will gather on June 30. 
Can I come? Blessings to all." 

Lance's address is 28/38 Bua 
Luang Village, Ram Intra 19, 
Bangkhen, Bangkok 10220 Thailand. 
Tel/fax: 662-552-1898. His Email is: 
lance.woodruff@thinet.com 

Coach Bob Miller is remembered 
George Reash ('50) wrote to thank 

us for responding to his request for 
recognition of the late Salem High 
School teacher and Coach Bob Miller 
whom George greatly admired. 

Brook Scott ('69) has never 
forgotten Coach Miller, and holds him in 
high esteem. He too lauded Mr. Miller 
in this email: "I, too, will never forget 

Bob (Coach) Miller. He has given me 
the guidelines to life that I carry with 
me every day. To be able to call him 
Dad, Granddad, uncle or brother 
would have been a great honor to me. 
His wife was the luckiest person alive 
to have had the real chance to really 
know him. He will always be in my 
thoughts." 

Monopoly game will bring back memories 
The Salem Rotary Club's monopoly 

game, "Discover the Salem Area, is 
a collector's item and brings back 
memories of life in 1984. The game 
is a must for an alum, or the children 
and grandchildren. The cost is $1 O if 

purchased at the alumni office or 
$13.50 if mailed . Proceeds will be 
used by the Salem Rotarians for the 
club's community projects. If you're 
interested contact Don Winch a 
330-337 -9949. 


